
FULL NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT AND AMEND  
ADMINISTRATIVE RULES RELATED TO THE PRACTICE OF PHARMACY  

  
TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota State Board of Pharmacy will hold a public 
hearing to address proposed new sections and amendments to existing sections  
of N.D Admin. Code relating to the ND State Board of Pharmacy Practice Act at 
10:00 AM  on Thursday, July 15th, 2021, at the Board of Pharmacy Office 
Conference Room – 1906 East Broadway Ave in Bismarck, ND.  The proposed 
revisions include: 
 
61-02-07.1-07    Pharmacy Technician Registration Requirements – modifies 

administrative code based upon Senate Bill 2175 for a 
provisional registration for military members 

61-03-01-04     Licensure Transfer - modifies administrative code based upon 
Senate Bill 2175 for a provisional license for Military members  

61-04-04-01   Unprofessional conduct – adds provision for concerning 
marketing practices in pharmacies  

61-04-11  Administration of Medications and Immunizations – implements 
Senate Bill 2279 providing operational standards for a 
registered pharmacy technician to assist a pharmacist in 
administering medications and immunizations 

61-04-14  Limited Prescription Authority for Immunizations – creates 
administrative code according to Senate Bill 2221 to allow 
limited prescriptive authority for pharmacists for immunizations 
based on a statewide protocol  

61-04-15 Limited Prescription Authority for Tobacco Cessation Therapies - 
creates administrative code according to Senate Bill 2221 to 
allow limited prescriptive authority for pharmacists for tobacco 
cessation medications based on a statewide protocol 

 
The proposed amendments and new sections are not expected to have an impact 
on the regulated community in excess of $50,000.   A copy of the proposed 
rules are available at www.nodakpharmacy.com   or may be obtained by 
writing the North Dakota State Board of Pharmacy, calling (701) 328-9535 or by 
email ndboph2@ndboard.pharmacy.   Also, written comments may be submitted 
to 1906 East Broadway, Bismarck, ND 58501 until July 28th 2021.  If you plan to 
attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance relating to a 
disability, please contact the North Dakota State Board of Pharmacy at the above 
telephone number or address at least 14 days prior to the public hearing. 

 
Dated this  7th  day of June , 2021. 
 
Mark J. Hardy, PharmD 
Executive Director 


